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Friday 23rd May 2025 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

A short email this week. 

Today is the end of what feels like the shortest half term ever. Hopefully you are all aware we are 
closed next week, and the schools will reopen on Monday 2nd June at normal times. When we return, 
the Y4’s will be doing their Times-Table screening check – so a bit of ‘fun’ practice over the break 
would be useful. In the same way, Y1 parents, please keep up the Phonics practice too. 

Sadly, we have had to condemn the climbing frame at the FINS site - It will be taken apart in the 
coming weeks. In the meantime, please can I ask you to keep your children off the structure at the 
end of the day. It has given good service, as we know it has been here for over 15 years – think of all 
the fun it has seen. Unfortunately, due to the pressure on budgets, we cannot just replace it – 
climbing frames that meet regulations for schools are very expensive. I am sure HELPS will look at 
how they can raise money or apply for grants, however, if you know any organisation looking to 
support the school, please talk to them and talk to us. 

I hope you all have a good week and the weather is kind to us all – sunshine in the day, rain at night! 

With regards, 

Adam Mason 

 


